
OFFICIAL 

EIAT Board advice to the acting Electoral 
Commissioner on the 2025 federal election 

Electoral Integrity Assurance Taskforce (EIAT) agencies did not identify any foreign interference, 
or any other interference, that compromised the delivery of the 2025 federal election and would 
undermine the confidence of the Australian people in the results of the election. 

As the EIAT set out in its January 2025 Election Security Environment Overview, threats to the 
integrity of the 2025 federal election might be realised through various vectors, including a cyber 
or physical security incident, foreign interference, and the spread of misinformation or 
disinformation.  

Leading up to, and during the 2025 federal election, EIAT agencies engaged with issues as they 
arose in the electoral environment, including the continually evolving digital communications 
environment; deteriorating physical security conditions; and suggestions of foreign interference 
in campaign activities. 

The Australian community played an important role in protecting electoral integrity, particularly as 
voters, candidates and other participants in the electoral process have become increasingly 
attuned to the electoral security environment. 
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https://www.aec.gov.au/About_AEC/files/eiat/election-security-environment-overview.pdf



